
Solon Athletic Boosters 
September 12, 2016 Minutes 

 
Athletic Director’s Report: Mark McGuire  

• Well into fall season, already planning winter and spring 
• Volleyball sectional tournament Oct. 17-22, Mon-Sat., District Tournament Wed. 10/26 

(Semifinal), Sat. 10/29 (Finals) 
 

Secretary’s Report: Anna Laubscher 
• July minutes approved 
• Thank you card from the Cheerleaders for supporting them. 

Treasurer Report: Kevin Weaver  

• Deposits are going well due to Nancy's hard work and thoroughness. Still need to get a 
better system for receipts and reimbursements. 

 
Budget Report: Pete Brown  

• Membership is up $20,000, netting $15,000, Golf Outing netted around $6000. We are 
about $10,000 ahead of budget curently. 
 

President Report: Nancy Westrich 
• Lifetime membership plaques are up. 
• Programs are done and look outstanding - thank you Andrea Hill. 
• The next boosters meeting changed to OCT. 17th. 

Requests: 
1. Middle School coaches request printer and cartridge ($85) - after further investigation, we 
were told this is a one-time purchase and they will pay for ink and paper. Approved. 
 
2. Wrestling coach (in attendance) requested 45 quarterzip jackets ($50), 10 of which are 
for HS/MS coaches and 35 screened sweatpants ($20). Agreed that all will be numbered 
and returned at the end of the season. Discussion that they can also request coaches shirts 
separately that will not have to be returned. Approved. 
 
3. Girls Tennis coach (in attendance) requested 24 warm ups, ($54 + $10 embroidery cost) 
and 24 tennis bags ($35). Discussion on how even though we just bought them a nice 
customized tent, membership was extremely low and by the time the requested items came 
in, most of the season would be over. Motion made to buy the 24 warm-ups now and the 
bags but don't issue them until next year. Approved. 
 
4. Girls and Boys Golf umbrellas - $23/ea. with Solon Logo, may sell extras in team store. 
Boys golf membership is at 100%, girls golf is 50%. (Since the meeting, $30 was approved 
via email). 
 
 



5. Girls golf requested 6 sectional and district rounds $300 (yearly expense). Approved. 
 
6. 4 Parking barricades with personalized covers were requested by boosters - fence ($88), 
cover (approx. $220) - total up to $1500 approved. 
 
7. Grill and cover requested by concessions committee. Current grill is broken. $399 + 
shipping. Approved.   
 

Spirit Store: Cheryl Kresevic  

• Have sold around $15,000. Will be open for next week's Volleyball Games 
 
Concessions: Bobby Carlton and Amy Kalk 

• Will need volunteers for Volleyball sectionals and districts. 
 

Communications: Doug Sensibaugh  & Lisa Friedman 
• Emails and website up to date 

 
Membership Report:  Cheryl Kresevic 

• Membership up compared to last year. 

Advertising: Andrea Hill - not present - up to around $19,550. 

Scholarships: Bruce Rutsky - nothing new. 

Parent Representative Report: Michelle Barksdale 
• Will be having a meeting soon. 

 
February Fundraiser: Meg, Debbie Marks, Jill Gross 

• Planning on Sat. Feb. 4 at Paco's Tacos, trying to lock down the whole place, 250 
seating, 300 occupancy. More details to come. 

Athlete of the Week : Anna Laubscher     
• Mitchells will be sponsoring Athlete of the Week this year.  

 
 Old Business: None 

 New Business:  

1. Discussion about Mattress Sale - decided not to do it this year, will offer it to music parents. 

2. Brick Sale for new entry to the stadium - we have 216 personalized bricks for sale at $100 ea. 
Will look into seeing if previous unsold bricks can be personalized if there is a waiting list.  

3. Hockey request for team locker room at the Pond ($1500). Locker room will not be shared with 
other teams, team can personalize it (paint, TV, etc.) Cost includes the entire year (not just 
season). Motion to approve if Joe Regano does not pay. Approved. 


